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The title for the subject milestone, Grumman Lunar Nomination, is modest in that it truly represents a milestone to which the appellation, “first,” applies.  On July 20, 1969, Apollo 11 landed on the moon.  It was the culmination of a revolutionary engineering project that was watched by millions of people on TV around the world.  The achievement extended the engineering envelope in fields such as lightweight metals, environmental control systems, short range precision radars, antennas, guidance systems and TV cameras designed to operate from the moon’s surface.

The Grumman Lunar Module LM-5 "Eagle" was the first to land on the moon.  Six different lunar modules landed 12 men on the Moon between 1969 and 1972.  The original Lunar Module LM-13 which was intended for the Apollo 18 mission to the Copernicus Crater in 1973, is on display at the Cradle of Aviation on Long Island.  If the Grumman Lunar Module is approved as a milestone, it will mark the first one for Long Island.
I have reviewed the nomination and enthusiastically recommend its approval by the IEEE History Committee.

Both nominators and I have agreed on the following citation: The Grumman Lunar Module was the first vehicle to land man on an extraterrestrial body, the Moon. Because it was designed solely to fly in space, its design, construction and testing continuously pushed the technology envelope for lightweight metals and unique electrical and electronic systems resulting in one of the most important and successful engineering achievements of mankind. 

